

SCOTTISH NATIONAL BLOOD TRANSFUSION SERVICE

Headquarters Medical Unit Livingstone House 39 Cowgate Edinburgh EH1 1JR Tel. No. 031-220 4590 Fax No. 031-220 3105

centil we know

the start date

Please quote our reference number on all correspondence

C/L/B0391078

27 March 1991

Mr D McIntosh General Manager HQ Unit

Dear David

UK BTS : HCV DONATION TESTING : START DATE

You will want to know that our NBTS colleagues are struggling, on a number of accounts, to meet the 1st July deadline, as previously discussed and I thought agreed. believe the fundamental problem is one of financial resourcing.

At a meeting of the UK BTS Advisory Committee on Transfusion Transmitted Diseases in Manchester on Monday last, the

- Harold Gunson would advise DOH that the 1st July start date should be delayed until such time as an evaluation of the new generation of HCV screening tests had been completed. If this is accepted it and I supported this proposal.
- (b) The definition of a start date now proposed will be exactly as stated the date when routine HCV donation testing will commence. NBTS colleagues do not wish to accept the original proposal (which applied to HIV-1 testing) that the definition of a start date would be that on that date all RTC products issued would have been HCV tested.

More/

=632 - .

PLEASE GIVE BLOOD

More anon when things are clearer:

Kindest regards

Yours sincerely

John D Cash

National Medical & Scientific Director

cc Dr A D McIntyre (SHHD)
TDs

(16/1)

SGF.001.2028

SCOTTISH NATIONAL BLOOP TRAMERLOICH SERVICE

Mr Hogs

107

ASS GIVE REMOVE